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This bill analysis was prepared by the nonpartisan legislative staff for the use of legislators in their deliberations and does not constitute an official statement of legislative intent. 
 

OVERVIEW:  House Bill 476 would modify the residency requirement in District Court District 20A 

to require two district court judges to reside in Stanly County and one district court judge to reside in 

Montgomery County. 

 

CURRENT LAW:  Election of the Superior and District Court Divisions of the General Court of Justice 

are by district, consisting of various territorial districts. The General Assembly determines the number of 

judges for each district. Each judge is a resident of the district to which he or she is elected. Sections 9 

and 10 of Article IV of the North Carolina Constitution grant the General Assembly authority to divide 

the State, from time to time, into a convenient number of judicial districts and divisions. Superior Court 

judges serve eight-year terms, and district court judges serve four-year terms.  

Three district court judges are currently assigned to District Court District 20A, which consists of 

Montgomery and Stanly Counties. The District is voted at large across the two counties, but residency 

requirements for the district require the following: 

➢ One judgeship to be filled by a person residing in Montgomery County. 

➢ The remaining two judgeships to be filled by persons who reside in either county. 

All three district court judges for District 20A were last elected in 2018, with terms expiring in 2022. Two 

judges reside in Stanly County, and one judge resides in Montgomery County. 

 

BILL ANALYSIS:  House Bill 476 would modify the residency requirement in District Court District 

20A to require the three district court seats in District 20A to be filled as follows: 

➢ One judgeship to be filled by a resident of Montgomery County. 

➢ Two judgeships to be filled by residents of Stanly County. 

 

EFFECTIVE DATE:  The act would become effective January 1, 2023 with the 2022 election for district 

court judges in District 20A held accordingly. 

 

*Jon Zator, Staff Attorney, substantially contributed to this summary. 


